October 2, 2020

Dear Councilman Reisinger and the members of the Baltimore City Council Land Use Committee,


I’m a small business owner in Baltimore City, and I’m writing in support of the zoning amendments being proposed in Council Bill #20-0601, pertaining to the expansion of ‘Arts Studio: Industrial’ and ‘Food Processing: Light’ as permitted uses in all commercial districts citywide. 

I urge you to hold a hearing on this bill.

My name is Matthew Williams and I am the owner of Mount Royal Soaps.  We manufacture hand sanitizer, soap and body care products out of a facility in Woodbury.  As a business owner, I am all-too-familiar with the challenges of finding a safe, suitable space to operate a small manufacturing business in Baltimore City.  

While there is a perception that our city has an abundance of vacant industrial properties, many of them are in such disrepair that they are unusable.  When a developer with enough cash comes along with redevelopment plans, they typically convert these spaces into higher-rent, non-industrial uses like luxury apartments and high-end restaurants.  This leaves small businesses like mine scrambling to compete over an ever-shrinking supply of light-industrial real estate.  I’ve watched as many of my peers have left the city and  moved their businesses to surrounding counties because of this issue.

The proposed zoning amendment helps solve for this problem, by allowing small businesses like mine to operate legally in Baltimore’s commercial areas.  This is not only good for my business, it’s good for communities as well.  In addition to bringing jobs closer to residents, small manufacturing companies like mine can bring needed vitality into dis-invested commercial corridors.  We are part of a nationwide trend of craft-manufacturers that include customer-facing retail in our production spaces, creating a hybrid business model that is both productive and shoppable. 

In short, these zoning amendments are one step on a path towards revitalizing Baltimore’s main streets, keeping good, living-wage jobs in the city, and helping small manufacturers grow and flourish here. I urge you to support this measure!

Respectfully,

Matthew Williams
